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Poland: Information Management Working Group 

Meeting Notes 

Date: 9 June 2022 15:00 CET 

 

**The IMWG Meetings will now be held every other week (bi-weekly). The next one will be held on 

23rd of June at 3pm.** 

 

Present: UNICEF, WHO, UNHCR, REACH, IMC, IOM, ACAPS,  

Agenda Poland Information Management Working Group 9 June: 

1) MSNA Presentation by REACH 20 min. 

2) Safetipin Presentation 30 min 

3) Highlight new trainings & assessments (Rapid Joint Needs Assessment in Podkarpackie) 

4) Service Mapping Spreadsheet-Education  

5) Intention Surveys from RBE 

6) Housekeeping & Upcoming AI Training  

7) AOB-Good Practices 

 

Summary of Meeting: 

1) REACH gave an overview of the MSNA process and timeline 

Action Point: REACH/UNHCR will reach out to will have the questionnaire available to   

sector coordinators for their inputs by 20th June. 

 

2) The Safetipin app was presented by UN colleagues in Nairobi, Kenya. This app uses crowd-
sourcing to rate perceptions about safety (based on criteria such as availability of lighting 
and public transport, the quality of paths and security, and the presence of women and 
children) in any area that they choose. The ultimate intention is to make cities safer by 
presenting crowd-sourced data to decision makers and city planners so that a response 
can be justified to improve the safety of an area. While it has not been specifically adapted 
to the humanitarian context, there is an opportunity to adapt it to the humanitarian 
context. The app is already available in Romanian and Polish. The UN colleagues will 
present it at the next World Urban Forum in Katowice, Poland on the 29th of June. 

 
Action Point: Erica to follow up with Juma to gauge the level of interest in Poland to see if it 
is something that can be adapted to a humanitarian context. 

 



 
3) The Rapid Joint Needs Assessment in Podkarpackie was highlighted and will be uploaded 

to the ODP. Also, it was noted that Education sent a service-mapping spreadsheet to its 

partners.  

4) It was noted that protection profiling data in all regional countries will be used to inform a 

regional preliminary report on the intentions of refugees. The final regional report should be 

ready at the end of July. 

 

5) Erica is touching base with each sector coordinator to prepare sectors to alert the 

appropriate partners for ActivityInfo training that will take place throughout July. 

 

**The IMWG Meetings will now be held every other week (bi-weekly). The next one will be held on 

23rd of June at 3pm.** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


